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Mathematics Department
The mathematics department is a happy, cohesive department staffed by thirteen teachers and two dedicated full-time learning support assistants. It has an office with working space for all its members and another office which is used by the Head of Department.
At KS3 we teach a half-termly themed scheme of work. It is designed to give students time to explore each topic in depth. This means that students gain a very thorough understanding of the concepts covered, and have plenty of opportunities to use this understanding to reason their way through challenging problems. We have a full set of high quality shared lessons which the department have written and refined over the years which teachers use as the starting point for planning each KS3 lesson.
Students begin their GCSE Maths (Edexcel) course in Spring 2 of Year 9. We follow the content/units as set out in the Pearson GCSE textbooks, but teachers plan their own lessons using the wealth of resources we have to choose from. For the last two years our progress 8 score has been 0.57, putting us in the top 10% of schools nationally for progress. We were delighted to reach 47% 7-9 in the summer 2018 results and we strive to improve further still.
In the sixth form we offer A level Mathematics and Further Mathematics. These are extremely popular; we currently have around 200 students on these courses. Results are very good with typically around 70% achieving a grade B or higher for their A2 result. We have developed our own scheme of work and lessons at KS5 to match the new A level syllabus. The lessons marry together the routine work found in A level textbooks, with interesting questions and approaches from sources such as Underground Maths.
Our department aims to foster genuine interest and enjoyment of mathematics. Fundamentally we to do this through well planned lessons, taught by excellent mathematicians, which are packed with enriching activities and the right kind of practice. But on top of this we enter large numbers of students into the UK Maths Challenges each year, and a significant number of those students are supported to go on to further rounds of the competition. We also have many thriving extra-curricular opportunities including chess club, board game club, KS3 problem solving club and STEP/MAT/AEA club, with new ideas always up for discussion.
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